	
Rotary Club of Camrose Daybreak EyeOpener
Oct 25, 2022 – Grateful Grannies
Rotary Theme for October:
Community Economic Development
 
The meeting was opened by Destiny Reay with O Canada.  There were total 6 members (including 2 on Zoom) present. Destiny read the Treaty 6 Acknowledgement:

We acknowledge that the Rotary Club of Camrose Daybreak is located on Treaty 6 land. This is the traditional territory and an ancient gathering place of many Indigenous peoples for thousands of years.

We recognize that we are all Treaty people and have a responsibility to become aware of our shared history, understand the Spirit and Intent of the Treaties and by doing so we can honour the past, be aware of the present, and create a just and caring future built upon Peace, Friendship, and Understanding.

Guest Speaker: Theresa Roth of Grateful Grannies
Terry is the Chairperson of the local Stephen Lewis Foundation, Grandmothers to Grandmothers project, Grateful Grannies. This Foundation raises funds for grandmothers in Sub-Saharan Africa who are caring for children that have been orphaned by parents affected by HIV. The Foundation started in 2006 and this local chapter started in 2010. Since that time Camrose GG have raised over $250,000.00 by selling crafts, used products, baking etc. Connection, Compassion and Commitment are their values. Main income generators are the Christmas Market at the Bailey Theatre on Nov 26 from 12 to 3 pm and handmade Gnomes available at Quilting from the Heart and AIDS Angels sold at Lefse House. The AIDS Angels have brought in $23,000. 

Terry was thanked with a certificate denoting the vaccinations of more than 25 children against polio.

Business:
· Rotary District Assembly is Nov 26 at Nova Yellowhead, Edmonton. $60.00 in person and $25.00 via zoom. There are funds from our club to cover registration 
· Destiny, John and Chris are working on publicizing flag subscriptions in Camrose Morning News. John has sent out a renewal subscription notice via email to previous subscribers with a new line saying please forward this email to anyone on your email list who would be interested

Happy Bucks :
· Battle River Community Foundation Dinner to honour (our own) Morris and Lou Henderson
· Rotary International 2024-25 President– to –be Stephanie Urchick
· 3 day Beer fest in Katy Texas
· $25,000 raised for Conlin Davey
· Margery now can go to Hawaii as she has her passport
· U of A Senators (Chris and Bill) and Dean Demetres speaking at the last joint Rotary meeting

Announcements
· Rotary Club of Camrose is moving their Monday noon meeting to Norsemen Inn. If you are planning to attend, please let rotarycamrose@gmail.com know by 9 am Monday

Reminders of Upcoming Events 
· Alyssa Martin, Camrose Public Library, speaking at our Nov 1 meeting
· District Fall Assembly, November 26 at Nova Yellowhead. Details on District 5370 website

Chris Rebus led us in singing the 4-Way Test.

The next Rotary meeting will be on Nov 1, 2022, 7 am at Safety Starts Here 5051 50 Street.
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